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Dear Parents

February is always one of the busiest months of the school year. Last weekend the results of the Grammar School entrance tests were published and this week parents have been making important decisions about post-primary education. This is also the time of year when a considerable amount of curriculum work is covered throughout the school.  

I want to take this opportunity to congratulate all the children who sat the AQE and GL Grammar School entrance tests. We were delighted with the excellent results this year and trust that each child will obtain a place in their school of choice. We are extremely proud of all our P7 children and they are one of the nicest year groups I can remember. Their development of their maturity, academic ability and empathy for one another has been very much a team effort between school and home, and we are very proud of all the children.  
It was a pleasure to meet with P7 parents this week for the Transfer Interviews and have the opportunity to discuss your child’s preferences for post-primary schools. It is difficult to believe the children are at this stage of their education as it only seems like yesterday that they were starting P1. I want to thank you for your encouraging comments, during these meetings, about our school and the staff. This means a lot to us both as a staff and individuals, especially at this time when schools are dealing with so many additional issues and pressures. 
P1 Enrolment 2018/19
We very much appreciate the fact that many parents have recommended Brownlee Primary School to neighbours and friends. We are once again well over-subscribed for P1 in September 2019 and I will look forward to contacting the successful applicants in due course. The pre-school has also had an excellent response this year.

Half Term and Exceptional Closure 
School will be closed for a week over half term from Monday 18th – Friday 22nd February. 

P6 Transfer Preparation 
After half term, Mrs Woods will begin working with P6 children who are interested in entering the AQE and GL tests in November. She will support Mrs McManus by working with groups of more-able children in the P6 class and ensuring that these pupils have additional experience in answering the type of questions and problem solving activities that they may face in the future. Mrs Woods will also be running an after-school club for P6 every Wednesday afternoon for those children planning to sit the entrance tests. As children become more familiar with the practice tests, each child’s responses will be analysed to find if there are any areas where additional support is required. Progress will be tracked and we will aim to ensure that children sitting the entrance tests are reaching their performance peak around October / November. 

For those children not planning to sit the tests, nothing will change. Mrs McManus will continue to deliver the P6 curriculum as normal and they will not be disadvantaged in any way. I plan to hold a meeting about transfer to post-primary education for all parents in the P6 room on Wednesday 6th February at 2.15pm. If you have questions at any stage, please feel free to discuss the matter with Mrs McManus at the Parent / Teacher interview or alternatively please contact me if you need any further clarification. 
Mrs Braithwaite

It has been lovely for us to have had Mrs Wendy Braithwaite on our staff for the past couple of years. Unfortunately, her contract has now come to an end and she will be finishing with us at the end of this week. Mrs Braithwaite has worked as a classroom assistant in P4 and more recently in P1. She has also covered administration duties in our school office when either Mrs Oliver or Mrs McAteer have been absent. Mrs Braithwaite is a pleasure to work with and we will really miss her from the Brownlee team. She is also the Treasurer of the school’s PTA and has played a major part in developing the PTA into the very successful group it is today. We all wish Mrs Braithwaite the very best as she leaves us on Friday and look forward to hopefully working together in the future. 
Valentine’s Party and Disco
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There will be a Valentine’s Party for P1-3 and a Disco for the children from P4-7 during school on Friday 15th February. These will be organised by the Parent Teacher Association with the P1-3 party beginning at 9.30am and finishing at 10.30am. The P4-7 disco will run from 10.30am – 12.00 noon. The cost will be £1 per child for P1-3 and £2 per child for P4-7 as we will be supplying free tuck for the older children. A note from the PTA containing more details will follow. 
Parent / Teacher Interviews

Parent / Teacher Interviews will begin on Monday 11th February. A separate letter has been sent out to parents regarding this. To facilitate the interviews, school will close that week at 12.35pm for P1-3 plus older siblings and the remainder of the children will leave at 1.00pm. 
Visit to the US
I have again been granted special leave during the week prior to half term to sing at an event in LaGrange in Georgia. LaGrange is twinned with my home town of Portadown and I have been involved in supporting the ‘Sister City’ project for over ten years. I will also have singing engagements in Nashville, Memphis, Orlando and Alabama over the half term holidays. I will be back in school again after the half term break, however, if you need to speak to a senior member of staff during the week prior to half term, please contact the school’s Vice Principal, Mrs McFarland.

Here are some dates for your diary this month;
Wednesday 6th February

P6 parents’ meeting in Mrs McManus’ room at 2.15pm. 

Monday 11th February

Parent / teacher interviews begin this week. Details of interview times will be included in a separate letter. Please note the early closure of school on each day of that week. P1-3 plus older siblings will leave at 12.35pm and the remainder of the P4-7 children will leave at 1.00pm. 

Wednesday 13th February
Children in the school choir will be travelling to Queen’s University in Belfast to rehearse for the Peace Proms which will take place on Sunday 24th February. Mrs McManus has sent out additional information regarding this. 

Friday 15th February

Valentine’s Party and Disco. 

Monday 25th February
Mr Donnell, who is a student from Stranmillis University College, will be starting his 6-week placement at Brownlee. 

School will be closed for half term from Monday 18th to Friday 22nd February.
I will keep you informed of any additional information as the month progresses. Please also check our school website for updates and photographs. 
Yours sincerely

Colin Elliott
 Principal
“A school where the individual is valued in a supportive and safe environment where everyone’s learning experience is celebrated.”











